Dear Paul, 

Further to our telephone conversation this morning relating to the request for the additional Tree Report indicating the impact on the TPO tree on the front boundary, please note the following :
1.
There is no intention to carry out any works to the TPO tree on the front boundary;
2.
There is no intention to carry out any works to the front boundary;
3.
The proposed Carport is put in the Planning Application Proposal on the premise that it will NOT affect the TPO tree in any way:
- the proposed Carport is a lightweight timber open roof structure set to the side of the tree, supported on four timber posts in a way that will not affect the tree;

- the floor of the carport is a permeable soft landscaped surface, firmed up by hollow blocks laid on the existing soil strata to allow for free ground and tree roots movement and grass growth. The purpose of such a construction is to avoid an impact on the tree. This item is outlined on the drawings and in the Design & Access Statement attached to the original Planning Application Documents. 

4.
It is suggested that should the Proposal be recommended for Planning Consent in principle, the tree report to be made a Condition on the otherwise approved Application. This is to avoid commissioning detail structural project for the Carport at this early stage, which is likely to be wasted should the Proposal be objected to for other, unrelated reasons. 
5.
In the unlikely event of the detailed structural project for the Carport showing that the tree may be affected, it is intended to omit the Carport from the proposal. The proposed Carport is a stand-alone structure, separate from the principal structures to which this Planning Application relates, ie. the rear/side Kitchen and Family Room extension to the main building. The omission of the Carport at the later stage will not have any impact on the integrity of the Proposal or the validity of the Planning Consent.  
I trust you will agree with the above and consider the detail assessments of the Carport structure and its impact on the TPO tree as not essential submissions at this Planning Application stage.

Looking forward to hearing from you at the earliest.

Best regards,

Thomas Gliszczynski, RIBA
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